

Updated - September 29, 2021

Dear Parent Volunteers,

On behalf of everyone who is a part of the SFX community, I want to thank all of our parent volunteers. We know that in any Catholic School parent volunteers are vital in making many student events and fundraisers possible. At St. Francis Xavier we are blessed to have a strong group of parent volunteers.

As we know, we are in unprecedented times as we deal with preventing the spread of Covid 19 and its variants. Many protocols have had to be put in place to keep students and staff safe and in school. As we begin to let parents back in school as volunteers working in our classrooms, we now need to address protocols that must be followed.

Any parent who will be volunteering at any school indoor event, on or off campus, will need to comply with all protocols in place, including masks, hand sanitizing, and social distancing.

Additionally, volunteers must:

- 1) give us a copy of your Covid vaccination card or
- 2) unvaccinated volunteers determined to be "regular", such as coaches & weekly volunteers, will need to be tested weekly and show evidence. Event volunteers must show evidence of a negative Covid test taken within 72 hours prior to the volunteer event.

We will begin collecting proof of vaccination immediately from any parent who would like to volunteer at any event. Parents may email a copy or send in a hard copy of your vaccination card or test results to Mary Hoffman mhoffman@sfxlg.org. If you will be presenting a negative test result, that can be presented when you come to school for an event. For offsite events, the proof must be given to the school office prior to the event. Records will be kept in the school office.

We appreciate your cooperation in this matter and look forward to welcoming our parent volunteers back into the building! We could not do it without you! **AT SFX WE ARE BETTER TOGETHER!!**

Be Well and God Bless.

Sharon M. Garcia